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Our opening hours are 8am to 6pm, Monday to Friday.

	We would like to change how we pay you

Call us or complete and return the form
	
	(Date)

	Dear            
We currently pay your pension into a Post Office card account (POca).  We want to pay your money into a bank, building society or credit union account instead. This does not mean that you have to stop using your Post Office. You can access money paid into most bank accounts at your usual Post Office branch. 

What you need to do now
· If you already have a bank, building society or credit union account call us on 0800 085 7133 (textphone 0800 085 7146). 

· Calls are free and we can sort out everything quickly on the phone.  

· We will also tell you the date the change will take place.

· If you prefer you can fill in the form we have sent with this letter instead. You can post it to us using the free envelope provided.

· We will never ask you for a PIN number or any passwords associated with your bank.  We will only ask for the details required for us to pay into your account (Account name, sort code and account number).
What to do if you don’t have another account.
Your local bank, building society or credit union can help you set up an account. If you want help choosing the right type of account you can get information here: www.moneyadviceservice.org.uk/en/categories/running-a-bank-account
Once you have your account details please call us straight away.

Important – Bank account access through any Post Office
Using a bank account won’t change when or how much you are paid. You can access most bank accounts in all Post Office branches across the UK  to withdraw cash, deposit cash and cheques, and make balance enquiries.  So you shouldn’t need to change how or where you collect your money. You can find out more here: www.postoffice.co.uk/branch-banking-services 
Why am I being asked to change my account?

POca is a very basic account. It is intended for use by people who are unable to open or use a bank, building society or credit union account.

There are now fewer barriers to prevent you from accessing and using a standard banking account. 

The most cost-effective way to pay you is into your bank, building society or credit union account.

More Information

You can call us on 0800 085 7133 (textphone 0800 085 7146) if you have any questions.  We are here from 8am until 6pm Monday to Friday
Yours sincerely, 

Office manager
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You can also call if you have any questions.


	

	Equality and Diversity

We are committed to treating people fairly, regardless of their disability, ethnicity, gender, sexual orientation, transgender status, marital or civil partnership status, age, religion or beliefs. Please contact us if you have any concerns.


